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This week, I succeeded in removing the last traces from last season, and by the end of the week, although we are coming closer to reaching the Ubaid levels in L45, there was very little activity in the trench. 

I removed the fill in L48 and subsurface L52, and after L46 fill vanished, L47 dominated the western quarter of the trench. The primary distinguisher between L46 and 47 was spatial positioning, as L46 was similar to L52 and at a higher elevation than L47, but there were essentially similar loci. Stone wall L53 was the only break in this quarter of the trench, and after removing overlying soil, it appeared to extend into the northwestern baulk. There was also a doorpost (KT 1) associated with this wall, although none of the floors seem to be related to it. Once the wall was removed, we discovered surface L66, which was only a partial floor surface, composed of flat lying sherds and pottery. There were several nice lithics in this floor – including a red and black obsidian piece. At the end of the week, there was no activity in this quarter.

Beneath surface L44, was a fill subsurface (L54), and beneath this began a layer of slightly more gray soil (L58), which continued through out of the week in the area directly northwest of L45. L58 was interrupted only by the ash pit (L63), which is now clearly visible in the baulk, and the floor surface L66.

In the southeastern half of the trench (L49 and 43), we discovered a group of 4 pots wedged into the corner of the mudbrick wall L43. These pots lie on the thin mud floor (L60), and this surface is related to L43. The western portion of this floor appears burnt and the fill layer directly overlying it was interspersed with carbon remains (L55). Most of the pots were whole, and appear to be in primary position. I was able to preserve the contents of several of the pots. One pots remains in the southwestern baulk, and it is our hope to extend the trench in this direction at a later time. It is especially interesting the baulk reveals a corner of L43, and the pots maybe within a room of this structure. The baulk also indicates that L60, 50 and 44 are a continuous and related level. L49 also contained a partial floor against L45 along the northeastern baulk, although it is too small to provide any significant information. To the southwest of this surface were the remains of a possible oven installation, and directly above this area we recovered several ceramic tandoor sherds (KT14). There was also a burial in L49, although it lies just within the erosion line and was probably cut into the tepe at a later date (L62). 

The trench seems to be very architecturally active, although the sections of walls and floors we’ve encountered have yet to combine into a whole picture. At the moment we appear to have only isolated features. Besides the whole pots, there aren’t a lot of artifacts coming out of this trench, although there are some interesting pottery period – including a lot of Ubaid painted ware and Java bowls – and excellent lithic pieces. In fact, a significant quantity of the remains coming from the trench have been lithic pieces. My plan is to continue excavating until we reach the level of the L45 sounding, and from this point on we should encounter good Ubaid contexts. 

